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                      MINUTES OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY 8th APRIL 2013 IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL AT 7pm

Present: Cllrs C Collier, B Collier, K Clifford, C Pady, R Pocock, H West, A Parr, P Gibbins, J Hay, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, Dist Cllr H Parr, County Cllr S Randall Johnson (for part of the meeting), 1 member of the press, 3 members of the public, PC Steve Speariett (for part of the meeting) & L Berry (Clerk).

The Chair welcomed everyone to the April meeting and introduced the newly elected Councillor, Mr Robin Pocock whose declaration of Acceptance has been received by the Clerk.

13/04/01      Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr Mann (holiday).

13/04/02      Police Report  

Colyton -    4 Crimes
This compares to 3 crimes last month and 3 crimes in March 2012 

· 1st – 2nd Theft from a motor vehicle (Attempt): A Ford Fiesta parked in the Dolphin Street car park was broken into by smashing a window. Nothing was stolen. (KN/13/77).
· 11th – 12th Theft from a motor vehicle: A Mitsubishi Shogun parked in Cownhayne Lane was broken into and cd’s and a tax disc was stolen. (KN/13/105).
· 17th Assault – ABH: Following an incident between neighbours in Seaway Head a male was assaulted. The offender, a male age 31 years has been charged with the assault. (KN/13/112).
· 22nd Burglary – Dwelling: A residential property in Seaton Road, Colyford was broken into and property stolen from inside. (KN/13/116).
Compared to March last year, crime has increased from 5 in 2012 to 9 this year – an increase of 80%. 

This year monthly crime has increased from 6 in February 2013 to 9 in March 2013 – an increase of 50%

Since 2004 the monthly average crimes for March has been 13.

PC Speariett had reported that “March saw an increase in what we would call ‘acquisitive crime’ were opportunist thefts have taken place, especially theft from motor vehicles. Blackbury camp in Southleigh has over the years seen a number of thefts, as often visitors will leave valuables in their cars. We will be conducting extra patrols in areas highlighted as theft hotspots. This also acts as a reminder to ensure you either take valuable property with you or ensure it is not visible. If you do see any vehicle or people that look out of place call it in straight away using 999 when appropriate.

Seaton and nearby towns have also suffered from a number residential houses being broken into during the early evening between 7pm – 9pm. Please be vigilant and keep an eye out for your neighbours. Report anything suspicious straight away.”

PC Speariett briefly went through the crime figures for the first three months of the year, explaining that resources are different now and that they are striving to maintain as high a visible presence as possible. The new Police Crime Commissioners are in post and there is a big drive to recruit Special Constables. A new Sergeant,, Sgt Steve Painter is based in Axminster but working out of Seaton.

13/04/03
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Mrs Morgan asked what progress is being made on the off road proposal for the Stop Line Way as DCC has stated that there is a shortfall of several thousand pounds to complete this section off road. What happens if the money can’t be raised? Cllr West responded by saying that the original on road route still stands but he as Mayor of Colyford & the Burgesses are trying to look at ways to raise the £300,000 - £350,000 needed to fund an off road route.  It is both frustrating and hard work. Cllr Pocock expressed his concerns over the on road route stating that an accident was inevitable and that, like Sidford, the road through Colyford should be subject to a 20mph restriction.

Mrs Pike commented on the planning application 13/0315/FUL – Land to the west of Guernsey corner. She welcomed the support from the Parish Council in supporting hers and other residents concerns.

She commented on a recent incident on a Bridleway where dogs attacked & killed her chickens. The incident had been reported to the dog warden.

13/04/04          Approval of the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th March 2013. These were accepted & signed ass being a true record of that meeting.

13/04/05      Matters arising from the Minutes

a) Further response from S W Water re Coly Road drain survey – The Chair read out the letter where SWW explained the need for another survey and promised to keep in touch after the results of that had been collated.

b) Meeting at Ridgeway. Cllrs Hay & B Collier briefed Council on the meeting held on 26th March. It was well attended by local residents & landowners and DCC Highways and the Environment Agency. Unfortunately SWW did not attend. The pipe under Ridgeway Lane is blocked, Cllr Hay had investigated further and found it to be a smaller pipe than first thought and blocked for the first 4ft or so. The Environment Agency thought that SWW might have a fund available which would cover the cost of some of the remedial work necessary. Steven Moor of the EA had explained that their finances & resources are targeted at the main rivers. He was prepared to offer advice to the Feofees who had suggested part blocking the goyle to slow down the water.

c) The pressure on SWW needs to be kept up. Cllr Hay was tasked as the Council representative to be the main contact between the interested parties. Highways only have one jetter available for clearing pipes and it is a question of priorities and waiting our turn!

d) Response from DALC re blanket dispensations for discussing precept/budget. The Chair read out the response from  DALC. There is still much confusion over the actual procedure and the original bit of legislation.

13/04/06    Report from County Councillor – nothing to report as she has now entered the period of ‘purdah’ before the election in early May. She said he had been a privilege working with & representing this council over the past 4 years.

Cllr Hay briefed her over the problems at Ridgeway Lane and the difficulties in getting hold of Highways and the necessary equipment. Sara explained the lack of manpower, limited resources and equipment was making it difficult for everyone. The discussion then turned to the problem of the lengthsman and the fact that the current procedure of DCC instructing them as to what to do was not working. It would be far better if the lengthsman were instructed at local level.

Cllr West asked Sara about the lack of funds within DCC to fund the off road section of the SLW, Sara said she could not comment at this time.

13/04/07
Report from District Councillors – Dist Cllr Parr drew the attention of the Council to two planning applications for Feniton, which had been refused despite the planning committees recommending approval. They had been refused on reasons taken from the National Planning Policy Framework document para 9 (about achieving sustainable development). The argument was that these developments would not be sustainable. Both will now probably go to appeal but it will be an interesting test. It may well be that para 9 of the NPPF would be a useful argument for the proposed Seaton development.

She explained that the Local Plan is having its final editing; it will then go to the development management committee shortly before going to Government inspectors for approval. This is a long process and it will be 2014 before it will be implemented.

Cllr West asked where the Seaton application was in the system as it had all gone very quiet. Dist Cllr Parr said that it is probably with the District valuers to see if it is viable. 

13/04/08
Memorial Social Club – update 


Cllr S Real proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr C Collier and agreed by all

13/04/09        Highway Matters 

i) Drain outside Knowles – Highways response. The clerk had been unable to contact Mr Brown and had no response from the email that had been sent.

Cllr Turner remarked that the streetlight in the area was not working which compounded the problem; he will get the number and let the clerk know.

ii) Notice of works – 5th April – 5 days -  Sidmouth Rd – New Gas Service

1st April -  16 days – Queen St – Outside Social Club – Trenching for link box replacement

1st April – 10 days – South Square – trenching for link box replacement.

iii) Cownhayne Lane – water across the road due to the ditches having been compromised by a large farm vehicle. 4 potholes to be reported.

iv)  Road Green – the ‘link’ between the roads is very badly potholed. Tony Underdown, 


a local farmer is prepared to spread road scalpings as he had done before if the Council could arrange for them to be dropped off. The clerk will contact Highways.

13/04/10
Report from Meetings Attended  - NTR

13/04/11
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Invitation to Western Power Stakeholders workshop – Exeter Racecourse 24th April – see clerk if interested.

c) Vintage Tractor Run – 27th May 2013.

d) Email from Colyton Caterpillars re rubble remaining in car park area. Cllr Mann made aware of the need to remove this as soon as possible after his return from holiday and finish of the work around the Reece Strawbridge Centre.

13/04/12
Finance

 Minutes of the meeting held Monday 25th March 2013  – Appendix V

to be noted

a) Accounts to be approved for payment


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3255
	Cash
	Toilet Caretaker
	
	
	£100.00

	3256
	EDDC
	Rates –Rosemary Lane store £381.30

Cemetery £635.50

Pavilion £762.60
	
	
	£1779.40

	3257
	DALC
	Membership
	
	
	£631.82

	3258
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£30

	3259
	Overmass & Chapple
	Refund of burial payment as family made error as to location.
	
	
	£125

	3260
	LCR – NALC magazine
	Subscription
	
	
	£16

	3261
	Viridor
	Container Exchange
	86.03
	17.37
	104.30

	3262
	Mounthill Allotment Association
	Contribution towards composting toilet (min ref 12/11/134/ii)
	
	
	£132.33


  b)  1st half of precept received.

 c)   VAT return (Jan – March 2013) successfully submitted online.

13/04/13     Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 25th March - Appendix W to be noted

a)  Planning Applications 

13/0697/FUL Soanes Cycles, Queen Square, Colyton for Mr M Soanes

Retention of replacement window and doors.
Site visit arranged for 10th April at 1700.

After a site visit Cllr Hay  proposed that the Parish Council SUPPORTS this retrospective application but asks that the bay window and the door surrounds are finished to the same standard at the other three windows. This was seconded by Cllr West and agreed by all present at the site visit.
13/0691/FUL The Nook, The Butts – Mr & Mrs Coombs. Demolition of garage & construction of single storey extension with pitched roof & porch.
Cllr Clifford proposed the plan be supported, seconded by Cllr Real. Agreed by all. SUPPORTED

b) Planning Decisions

13/0391/LBC -  Fermain House, Dolphin St.

Alterations to ancillary accommodation to include installation of 2 x roof lights, retention of 2 x replacement windows and internal alterations.- APPROVED
c   Planning Correspondence

 Copies of 2 x letters of objections to 13/0505/FUL -  Land adjacent to the Firs.

13/04/14    
Amenities

i) A cheque had been received from the Sustainable Development Fund for £715 towards the interpretation board. The contribution from the Axe Vale Conservation Society is expected shortly.

ii) The application for Colyford to enter the Best kept Village competition was signed by the Chair.

iii) Caroline Spencer had written to Cllr Pady requesting the use of the Colyton Woodland area for teaching her rural woodcraft skills. She currently uses Holyford woods but parking and access is a problem. All agreed that this would be fine.

iv) Philip Hartnell had finished the hedge laying at the picnic site. His invoice will follow. It is hoped that a volunteer party could do the other side but that may be next year.

v) The lady who had volunteered to plant up the Colyford village gateways will begin in the next few weeks.

vi) The support of the footbridge at Ratshole is being undermined by the river. This was photographed and reported to EDD Rights of Way officers.

vii) Ham Lane needs to be on the agenda for next month, as the Lane needs attention to drain it and improve access to it.

viii) On Easter Sunday at the playing fields a man was noted driving in and then exercising his Alsatian across the pitches and in the river. When confronted he became abusive. The Clerk reiterated that before any action can be taken the culprits must be identified; in this case the car registration should have been taken & passed onto the authorities.

 13/04/15
Appointments to external bodies and charitable trusts for 2013/14. 


   7 external bodies require nominations next month.

13/04/16
Land Registration – the process is slow but ongoing. Ross Wilmington has been approached to provide the maps necessary for the Land Registry. 

13/04/17
Statement of persons nominated for election of a County Councillor have been received. There are 5 nominations. The election will take place on Thursday 2nd May 2013.
13/04/18
Matters to be taken into Committee – Colyton Memorial Social Club.


Dates of future meetings 


Finance & Planning – April 22nd 


Annual Parish Meeting – April 24th 7.30pm

Full Council Meeting – May 13th                            The meeting closed at 2030.
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